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APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Gerry Kemble (Waltham Forest), Bev Banks (Enfield) and Bob Charlton (Hillingdon).

1. MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 25 February 2009 were agreed and noted.

2. MATTERS ARISING

Item 5 – EXERCISE TO AUDIT SCHOOLS COMPLIANCE WITH NATIONAL AGREEMENT – Mark Nelson, Ealing

Mark reported that this exercise is virtually concluded now, with a 98% response rate.  A report on the outcome is being prepared and Ealing LA will be happy to share the findings of the report with colleagues from the Network, when it is published.

Item 9 – BOROUGH ITEMS

Mark Nelson did contact the Home Office and asked if someone could attend the network meeting to discuss ISA developments, but their representative sent their apologies, as they could not attend today.

3. LOCAL GOVERNMENT EMPLOYERS UPDATE (Anita Jermyn, David Maycock).

Anita reported that the School Teacher Review Body’s (STRB) 18th Report Part 2 was due out last Friday, but had not been issued yet.  It seemed likely that the indicative pay award of 2.3% would be confirmed but it was possible that the STRB would recommend a different figure to be implemented at a date subsequent to 1st September, especially in light of the current economic climate.

The STRB’s 18th Report Part 1 made recommendations in respect of interim methods of pay for particular models of leadership, which will be implemented in the 2009 STPCD, including for heads with responsibility for more than one school, where a head provides a service to another school (e.g. acts as a SIP) and where a head takes responsibility for extended services on site for children and young people as part of LA’s area plan. The STRB also recommended that they be remitted to look at Leadership pay more generally for a future report.

Also in their 18th Report Part 1 and to be implemented in the 2009 STPCD are 4 pay bands for excellent teachers.

For the future, possibly 2010, the STRB will be looking at other areas which will include: -

· Removal of current list of professional duties to be replaced with a list of higher professional responsibilities, with more emphasis on local job descriptions for teachers.

· Will look at working time for teachers and the working time regs.

· Clarify the role of an Executive Head.

· Review SEN allowances. Two levels may be replaced by a range. Criteria for the award to be clarified.

Issues were raised from colleagues regarding Part-time Teachers Pay.  The LGE are collating issues and in July there is a meeting of the Part-time Teachers Working Group where the LGE will feed in issues and concerns.  Colleagues to send any issues/concerns to Anita and she will feed these into the group.  Email: - anita.jermyn@lge.gov.uk.  Anita to feedback to the Network on the outcome of the meeting.

Rarely Cover – The Social Partnership Working Group is meeting weekly to answer questions on this, although progress is slow.  More guidance or FAQs should be produced in the near future. There are issues associated with ‘no detriment’ and ‘gained time’ and the group are working through questions raised on this.

The 2009 STPCD will contain provisions which address the requirement for threshold assessment to be based on outcomes from performance management reviews.

Pensions – The Teachers Pensions conference is being held on 1/10/09 (which can be booked through the LGE website).

ISA, Vetting & Barring Scheme – Registration with the ISA has been deferred to July 2010, but schools will not be required to check the ISA status of any new staff until November 2010.  Issues regarding costs were raised, but there are no answers to this yet, although it is currently the Government’s view that individuals should pay for their own ISA registration and that if employers choose to pay the fees to register their existing staff during the five year phasing period, then they will be expected to foot the bill.    Guidance, particularly sector specific guidance, was not available yet.  Guidance was sent out last week on the ‘portability’ of CRB Checks.

Work Permits – Guidance was sent out at the beginning of May.  Issues were raised regarding costs and LA’s offering an umbrella service to VA & Foundation schools for whom they do not provide a payroll service – It was noted that the DCSF were acting as a sponsor for city academies without providing them payroll services.

4. SINGLE STATUS UPDATE (Simon Pannell)

Simon reported that there is nothing to add to the notes in the last minutes.

5. NJC PAY NEGOTIATIONS UPDATE (Simon Pannell)

No formal offer on the table. The deadline for acceptance of the 0.5% offer had expired.   The decision is now with senior politicians at the Local Government Association (LGA).  A decision as to what to do next is expected soon.

6. NJC SCHOOLS SUPPORT STAFF (David Maycock, LGE)

David gave an update on this in his colleague’s absence.  The School Support Staff Negotiating Body (SSSNB) will be established in October/November 2009, until which time it will operate as a shadow body.  The first meeting will be held 7 July 09.  There had been initial concerns about powers in the Bill given to the Secretary of State.  Most of these had been removed but the Secretary of State still retained the following powers:

a. To ratify

b. To make an order that employers “should have regard to…….”

c. To refer back to the SSSNB

d. To substitute his own order “in urgent circumstances”

The body would consist of 15 Trade Union members and 15 Employer Side members made up as follows:  8 from Local Authorities, 2 from the Catholic Education Service, 2 from the Church of England Education Service and 2 from FASNA.  The body would be chaired by Philip Ashmore. 

Working groups would be established to undertake the main negotiating work of the SSSNB, including looking at core contracts, pay, role profiles and the national pay and conditions framework. 

Some questions remained to be resolved regarding children’s centres and which staff would be covered by the new body.  If colleagues have a specific query for the SSSNB, please email, schoolsupport@lge.gov.uk.

7. BOROUGH ITEMS

Rarely Cover – Cathy Brearley, Sutton

This was covered in earlier discussions.

Question

Migrant Workers and Redundancy Selection Criteria.  The council is going through a downsizing programme and have a high level of migrants in the workforce.  Is there any guidance on setting Redundancy Selection Criteria.  Val Brown, Westminster. 

Response – Simon Pannell has been doing some research on this and agrees with Philip Bundy’s advice (a copy of Philip’s email was distributed at the meeting and is also attached to these minutes).

Question

Teacher Shortage Skills Subjects – the UKBA proposals to reduce.  Can colleagues provide evidence to the UKBA that London Boroughs particularly rely on OTTs (especially in Maths and Science) and need to retain (and increase?) the shortage skills. Alan Grant, Islington.

Response – If colleagues have evidence/studies of examples where OTTs are needed, please email Alan Grant, alan.grant@islington.gov.uk  with the details and Alan will gather this information to put forward to the UKBA that we still do have shortage skills.

Question

Cert of Sponsorships – especially since most teachers are now not shortage subject areas.  There is great tension between what schools want to do and the new rules which haven’t been communicated especially well by UKBA.  This leads to schools thinking LAs are being ‘difficult’ about employment matters!  Also, has anyone else said that perhaps Special Needs teachers (those in special schools) should be considered ‘shortage’ because of specialist nature?  Should we lobby for this? Val Butler, Merton.

Response

We need evidence again to support the argument that Special Needs teachers should be considered ‘shortage’.  Colleagues to send such evidence to Alan Grant.

Question

Teachers Pensions – do most Boroughs have a specialist post or if not, where is their Pension function placed? Val Butler, Merton.

Response

Colleagues confirmed that most Boroughs have a specialist post within payroll.  However a few Boroughs have a specific role within HR and a few Boroughs do not have a specialist.

Jackie Wood is the LGE’s specialist on Teachers Pensions.  Jackie is willing to help and answer any questions Boroughs may have.  Jackie can be contacted at jackie.wood@lge.gov.uk.

Question

Teacher in house supply pool run by an agency.  The majority of staff are from overseas.  As we can’t employ them anymore do they have to come over to the LA? 
Response

The LA does not have to take them on.  Simon said there is a new Schools Recruitment Site provided by Tribal.  Also TES are doing something similar and it’s free.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

A number of queries were raised by colleagues.

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday 26 November 2009 (10am to 12.30pm).

